May 30, 2002

CONSTRUCTION STATUS REPORT

West Fork Bitterroot River Road (along Painted Rocks Lake)  
     

 MT PFH 66-1(3)

Accomplishments through May 31, 2002:

Pumco, Inc. of Lolo, MT was awarded the road improvement project by being the low bidder among six bids by bidding $4,291,891.20 to construct the project.  The Project Engineers for the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) are Todd Butikofer and Alan Woodmansey.  We look forward to serving you.  We are in the process of setting up our office in Darby at 802 North Main Street.  This newsletter and updates will also be posted soon on the FHWA website at: http://www.wfl.fha.dot.gov/projects/wfbitterroot/ 

Accomplishments planned for the project:

No road closures are planned until June 17th.   Starting then, road closures are allowed Monday-Friday 8am-10am, 12pm-2pm, 4pm-6pm, and 8pm-10pm.  At all other times, the road must have at least one lane open, but delays of up to 15 minutes may occur.  Pumco currently plans to work Monday-Thursday 7am-5:30pm and Friday 7am-3:30pm.  There will be no weekend or holiday work. 

Starting June 3rd, some surveying and contractor mobilization will begin to occur with equipment and supplies moved into the project area.  Around June 10th, silt fence will be placed to control water runoff sediment.  On June 17th, clearing and grubbing (heavy equipment work) will occur starting on the south end of the project area.  Around July 1st, Pumco will begin roadway excavation.   

Scope of All Future Work:  The road will be upgraded and widened to 7.2 m (24 feet) to meet the safety and operational needs of the present and future road users.  Current deficiencies such as substandard alignment and deteriorated road surfaces will be corrected.  Substandard roadside features such as lack of guardrail will be corrected also.  Major construction items include clearing, grading, installing drainage structures, placing crushed aggregate, paving, re-vegetating slopes, installing guardrail, and building retaining walls along 5.7 km (3.1 miles) of road along Painted Rocks Lake.

Other news of note:

The contract completion time is late August 2003 with a winter shutdown period from November 15, 2002 to April 15, 2003. 

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns please contact Alan Woodmansey at (406) 821-9932 or alan.woodmansey@fhwa.dot.gov   Please let me know your email or mail address if you would like future newsletters sent to you.  Feel free to stop by our office in Darby!  Drive Safe!

